


MEMO TO—AIll SWCDs
Page 2

Applicants must be a higher education (college, university, technical school, etc.) student within
any degree major. The intern cannot be a high school senior transitioning into a higher education
student or a student that has completed their college degree. Placement offices and career
services for colleges in your area are useful resources to identify and advertise for potential
candidates. If the district workload does not require a full-time intern consider sharing one intern
between districts. Please be mindful of a potential conflict of interest or nepotism during the
selection process.

District boards hiring interns will need to follow standard protocol for new employees working
within our federal partner’s facilities. Interns who are hired by the district boards to solely
perform district work will only be required to complete Information Security Training per
Natural Resources Conservation Service (NRCS) policy. Please realize that if an intern will be
required to access an NRCS computer or files, a background check and additional permission
will be required. (Note: Background checks and other permissions access typically take over 30
days to process. Each district board should work with the appropriate NRCS District
Conservationist to seek required training materials and procedures).

If your district decides to take advantage of an intern position, expenses associated will be
tracked in fund 10. Intern expenditures will no longer be on a reimbursement method. Each
district will receive $1,750 in fund 10 with their third quarter allocation. These funds are
provided to support an intern in your district. Districts will then continue to receive half ($1,750)
of their intern funding with their first quarter and third quarter allocations. Eligible expenses
include gross salary, district portion of Social Security and Medicare, workers compensation and
travel expenses. If your district needs assistance with developing account numbers, please
contact your district coordinator. ' ' :

Please complete the electronic Incoming Staff Form located at http://swcd.mo.gov/internal/form-
incoming-staff.xsn upon board selection of an intern and e-mail to the Soil and Water
Conservation Program Office at soil&waterconservationprogram@swcd.mo.gov. If you have any
questions, please contact your district coordinator. Thank you.
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